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Notice of Public Hearing to Discuss the Proposed Adoption of  

Ordinance No. 22-01, Regulating Mandatory Organic Waste Disposal in 

Accordance with SB1383, by the Board of Directors of the Sunset Beach Sanitary 

District  

Supplementing Ordinance No. 19-01, Regulating the Collection of Refuse 

  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT:  On March 15, 2022 the BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OF THE SUNSET BEACH SANITARY DISTRICT, of Orange County, California, held 
its First Reading of Ordinance 22-01, Regulating the Sewage Collection System. 
 

A Second Reading of Ordinance 22-01 will be held on August 11th 2022 at 6:30 p.m. 

at the Sunset Beach Woman’s Club located at 16812 Bayview Drive, Sunset 

Beach, CA 90742, to consider adoption effective September 12th, 2022.   
 
In Summary, Ordinance No. 22-01, Regulating Mandatory Organic Waste Disposal In 
Accordance with SB1383, is required in order to comply with the provisions of SB1383 
which was signed into State law in 2016 to combat climate change and reduce landfill 
methane emmissions.   

State law requires the Sunset Beach Sanitary District to adopt, implement, and enforce 
this Ordinance.  Beginning January 1, 2022, SB1383 requires every jurisdiction to 
provide organic waste collection services to all residents and businesses.  This will 
require residents and businesses within the Sunset Beach Sanitary to subscribe and 
participate in the District’s three-container Organic Waste collection services, as do 
surrounding cities. 
 
A copy of the full text of Ordinance 22-01 is on file with the Clerk of the Board and 
available for public review, and is also posted on the District’s website at 
www.sunsetbeachsd.org. 
 
For additional information, contact the Clerk of the Board at (562) 493-9932. 

 
 

 
Dated:  July 19, 2022 
 
Graham Hoad 
President 
 
For Publication: July 28th, 2022 and Augsut 4th, 2022. 
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